
 
Stow Police Department Page: 1 

Dispatch Log  From: 07/24/2023  Thru: 07/30/2023     0000 – 2359 
 
 
 
 

For Date: 07/24/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0744 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0822 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Detail Officer stating he found a white labrador retriever  
running in an out of the road, creating a road hazard and  
unsafe condition for the dog. Ofc. was able to get hold of  
the dog and place it in the rear of his detail cruiser.  
Boxboro PD notified and will be contacting the ACO. 
 

 
                0929 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0950 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1029 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a missing cat. Boxboro PD notified at 1032 
 

 
                1036 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 24] COLONIAL SPIRITS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting assistance with a MV lockout. S7 assisted  
party.  
 

 
                1155 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1213 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in part with LTC information. 
 

 
                1357 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1537 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in employee from Russell's turned in a found wallet. 
 

         Narrative:     
Message was left for the owner of the wallet.  
 

 
                1537 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1544 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1556 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1643 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     



MSP notified Nashoba dispatch of a hit and run suspect  
operating a Nissan Xterra color blue with a trailer  
attached. A general broadcast was issued over the air for a  
BOLO. 
 

         Narrative:     
Vehicle was not located.  
 

 
                1705 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
 Refer To Citation:    092861AC 
       Refer To Accident:    092861AC 
 
                1828 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request mutual aid station coverage. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-598-IN 
 
                1835 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [SUD] GREYSTONE LN 
         Narrative:     

Sudbury request ambulance for mutual aid. Res 17 enroute to  
fire scene. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-599-IN 
 
                1852 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1930 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1937 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1939 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 014STATE] MAYNARD PUMP HOUSE - STATE RD 
 
                1950 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + LANTERN LN 
 
                1956 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2011 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2022 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                2032 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2038 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2056 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                2057 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2105 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a vehicle pulled into the beach parking area  
and now lights are on in the town shed. 
 



         Narrative:     
Two individuals located at the dog beach and asked to leave  
the areas.  
 

 
                2150 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

07/24/2023 2151 L3 reports a vehicle broken down and fluids  
leaking. Per L3 no tone, E12 and E19 enroute. 
 

 
                2152 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
         Narrative:     

FD reports a past DMV and the vehicle leaked fluids. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19 responded.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-600-IN 
 
 
For Date: 07/25/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0019 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                0047 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports people on the beach being loud. S4 and S11  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 reports four people spoken to and left the area. 
 

 
                0105 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                0726 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Investigated   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a male party in the area. S9 checked the  
area. 
 

         Narrative:     
Caller reports a male party walking outside of her  
neighbor's house and entering the neighbor's vehicle. Caller  
states her neighbors are not home and does not recognize the  
individual. S7 and S9 located the male party who stated he  
had permission from his friend to enter the vehicle. Caller  
was advised on same. 
 

 
                0759 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting finding a dog. Boxboro PD notified at 0801 
 

 
                0804 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0818 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

FD assisting with Plane removal.  
 

 
                0847 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0909 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 



                1046 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1102 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1133 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1138 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting being locked in on track road. S9 assisting  
party. 
 

 
                1151 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1204 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her mother. Police Fire  
and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ASL transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-601-IN 
 
                1305 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1337 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1340 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1346 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1414 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1609 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BER] GIBBS RD 
         Narrative:     

Berlin FD request Engine to respond for gas leak.  E12  
responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-602-IN 
 
                1701 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1708 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in requesting information on how to file a police  
report regarding fraud. walk in and wife will be back later  
to file the report. 
 

 
                1803 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports DMV in intersection. S3 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
s3 reports Countryside Towing on scene. 
 

 
                1833 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1927 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2148 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2202 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CORTLAND DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his smoke alarms are sounding. S8 and E12  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E12 reports house has been metered, Faulty detector located.  
Home owner advised.   
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-603-IN 
 
                2210 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 07/26/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0121 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
                0128 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0133 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0526 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0819 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0828 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0854 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0858 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0915 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0916 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                0952 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1011 Road Safety Complaint Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a detour on Chestnut street from work HLP is  
performing is causing motorist to travel on Marlboro road  
the wrong way. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports plenty of signage in the area nd no hazards were  
noticed.  
 

 
                1057 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    KETTELL PLAIN RD 
         Narrative:     

Heeadquarters request tone out for fire investigations. 
 

         Narrative:     
False alarm.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-604-IN 



 
                1113 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1229 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TIMBEREDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

inside odor of natural gas 
 

         Narrative:     
FAulty dryer, homeowner advised.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-605-IN 
 
                1242 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1343 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1632 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1643 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
 
                1648 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1649 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1658 COMPLAINT GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a male party that was stumbling around his  
car on the side of the road. S3 and S8 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports area checked. GOA. 
 

 
                1723 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1915 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ELM RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a driver speeding through the neighborhood.  
S8 spoke with caller and advised. S8 responded and checked  
the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 located possible involved vehicle and attempted to  
contact owner.  Unable at this time. S8 will follow-up. 
 

 
                1936 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1951 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1953 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1956 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                2001 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                2008 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 



         Narrative:     
Caller reports 78 yof who is dehydrated and feels like she  
is overheated. S3, R17, L5 and ALS5 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E12 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS5 transported patient to Marlboro. S/m 0.0 E/m  
6.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-606-IN 
 
                2217 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard RD request R17 for 74 yof with high BP. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 5.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-607-IN 
 
 
For Date: 07/27/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0041 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                0127 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0543 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0729 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0752 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 

 
                0804 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0807 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0810 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0820 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0823 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Box 4431 sounding. Building 2 Cafe. 
 

         Narrative:     
set off by construction 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-608-IN 
 
                0908 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0909 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTRANCE - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0919 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD + HARVARD RD 
 
                0930 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
assisting walk in party with Medication disposal. 
 

 
                0938 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a stroller unattended. S12 responding.  
S12 spoke with the parent who was retrieving a lost slipper. 
 

 
                0943 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1020 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a found dog. Boxboro PD notified at 1022 
 

 
                1025 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1037 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PARKING LOT & ATHLETIC FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1039 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1050 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1222 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    200 BLOCK - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    098167AC 
       Refer To Accident:    098167AC 
 
                1240 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    098192AC 
       Refer To Accident:    098192AC 
 
                1253 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1339 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1612 FIRE, BOX RECEIVED Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

BOX 4214 received. S12 and L4 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L4 reports system reset and is holding. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-609-IN 
 
                1614 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 open line. S3 responded and checked the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports no problems found on location.    
 

 
                1622 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned call received from un-initialized number.   
Unable to call back an no address received. 
 

 
                1632 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 



                1645 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD + KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1656 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1703 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD + DELANEY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    098652AC 
       Refer To Accident:    098652AC 
 
                1722 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1738 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting to speak to ACO about the return of her  
dog. S12 notified ACO. 
 

 
                1810 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1916 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1920 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1931 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1937 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1955 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1956 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2010 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                2021 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                2021 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                2023 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2034 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

07/27/2023 2057 Multiple vehicles in lot, no one around.  
Logged. 
 

 
                2236 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her niece has allergies and hasn't been  
feeling well and is not answering the phone. S3, S4, S7,  
R17, and ALS6 responded. 
 



         Narrative:     
E19 and L1 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0  
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 6.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-610-IN 
 
 
For Date: 07/28/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0157 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0237 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0532 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0742 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0755 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0805 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    099576AC 
       Refer To Accident:    099576AC 
 
                0810 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0816 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0820 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0827 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    099628AC 
       Refer To Accident:    099628AC 
 
                0851 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    099669AC 
       Refer To Accident:    099669AC 
 
                0859 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0901 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0904 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                0916 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + WHEELER RD 
 
                0923 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1145 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 assisted with fingerprints. 
 

 
                1224 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 



 Refer To Citation:    100009AC 
       Refer To Accident:    100009AC 
 
                1300 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1309 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports someone tried to use her bank account to  
purchase Gucci products.  She caught it and the bank has  
been notified and she check with a credit reporting agency.   
Party was advised. S12 notified. 
 

 
                1317 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1322 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reported to the FD that their service pulled away  
from their house. S12 notified HLP. 
 

 
                1350 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1401 DIRECTIONS Services Rendered   
         Narrative:     

S12 assisted party with directions. 
 

 
                1402 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisted party with directions. 
 

 
                1406 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports accidental pocket dial while out on the golf  
course. 
 

 
                1421 FIRE, BOX RECEIVED Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Box 4211 recieved. S12, E12, E15 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L5 has command. 
 

         Narrative:     
Property management notified.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-612-IN 
 
                1549 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 

 
                1608 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + JOHNSTON WAY 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-613-IN 
 
                1719 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 43mph, 2 MV stops made 
 

 
                1719 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTANCE - OLD BOLTON RD 



 
                1729 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1737 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1743 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Accident:    23-43-AC 
 
                1900 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1906 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE arres SERVED   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3/S12 serving a 209A S12 served in hand at the station at  
2109 
 

 
                2344 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2358 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
 
For Date: 07/29/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                0016 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0021 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                0323 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

requesting assistance from animal control on bat issue.   
 

 
                0830 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0926 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 Assisting calling party.  
 

 
                0939 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1000 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1028 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1125 BURGLARY (B & E) PAST REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a possible unwanted party in her house last  
night. S7/S9 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers spoke with caller and advised Report filed 

 
 
                1313 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the FD for a mdical. Police Fire and ALS  



responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS  Transporting to EH. S/M 0.0 E/M 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-614-IN 
 
                1613 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1620 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

S8 assisting walk in part with information on a phone scam 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-114-OF 
 
                1621 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    101835AC 
       Refer To Accident:    101835AC 
 
                1633 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD + SUDBURY RD 
 
                1643 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1651 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1702 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1702 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR + KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

Calle reporting a dog on the loose. Boxboro PD notified at  
1706 
 

 
                1716 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1825 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party dropping off a found set of keys. 
 

 
                1840 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1905 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1919 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1927 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1930 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1951 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1956 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2004 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/29/2023 2005 Motorcycle parked by dumpster, no one  
around. Logged. 
 



 
                2006 Road Safety Complaint Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a deceased deer in the roadway. S10 cleared  
the deer from the roadway. HighWay dept notified.  
 

 
                2009 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a tree down on wires. Polcie and fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
HLP on scene upon arriva no services needed 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-615-IN 
 
                2019 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2020 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2020 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                2031 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                2057 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2206 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                2206 DISTURBANCE AREA CHECKED   
       Vicinity of:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a car screeching tires and a male party  
yelling for help. S10/S12 checked the area nothing unusual  
to report. 
 

 
                2211 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
 
For Date: 07/30/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0024 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                0219 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0224 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0552 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0919 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0924 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with House check form. 
 

 
                0934 FIRE, BOX RECEIVED AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Box 4211 sounding. Police and Fire responding.  
 



         Narrative:     
Keyholder notified.  
 

 
                1028 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1057 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1134 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1156 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1200 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1340 Boat Violation/Stop VERBAL WARNING   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

See report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-115-OF 
 
                1343 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Multiple caller reporting a 2 car MVA. Police and Fire  
responded and S7 will file a report.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-44-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-616-IN 
 
                1358 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1408 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1500 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1500 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1513 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1519 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1526 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1546 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1606 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTRACE - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1624 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    AT PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1651 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1708 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    103006AC 
       Refer To Accident:    103006AC 
 
                1724 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1847 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1857 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
 Refer To Citation:    103133AC 
       Refer To Accident:    103133AC 
 
                1904 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1916 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                1917 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                1934 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    103172AC 
       Refer To Accident:    103172AC 
 
                1943 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1946 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1955 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2002 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2006 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 014STATE] MAYNARD PUMP HOUSE - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

07/30/2023 2008 Vehicle observed with lights on, party  
stated waiting for room at Stumpy Boon to open up to get his  
boat out.  
 

 
                2020 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + BRADLEY LN 
 Refer To Citation:    103222AC 
       Refer To Accident:    103222AC 
 
                2039 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2050 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

MVA with airbag deployment and unknown injuries. S8, S10,  
S12, R17 and ALS responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports entrapment. E12 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
CBK notified and responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
C20 reports one occupant of vehicle.  Party has been  
extricated from the vehicle. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS3 transported patient to UMASS. S/m 10.0 E/m 27.2 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-45-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-617-IN 
 
                2241 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 



         Narrative:     
Caller reports he wants a party removed from his house. S10  
S11 and S12 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S10 reports all parties spoken to and advised of their  
rights.  
 

         Narrative:     
See report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-116-OF 
 
 

 
 

 


